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researched optimum linear single-error correcting codes
under Edwin Shotland of APL and Willis Gore of the
Department of Electrical Engineering. Two students are
currently engaged in some aspect of their research at
APL. Peter Thompson, Department of Physics, is study-
ing computer modeling of complex physical systems, and
Deborah Mechtel, Department of Electrical and Com-
puter Engineering, is researching optical probing of semi-
conductor devices. Robert C. Hoffman, Department of
Materials Science and Engineering, has just completed
his work on optical phase transitions in organic
materials.

INFORMAL PROGRAMS

As a result of the formally organized interactions be-
tween the graduate programs of the Hopkins academic
divisions and APL, the number of informal interactions
has increased in recent years. For example, in addition
to the APL Fellows, other graduate students from the
Departments of Electrical and Computer Engineering,
Materials Science and Engineering, Chemistry, and Phys-
ics have engaged in research programs under the super-
vision of senior APL staff members. Currently, eight
graduate students outside the APL Fellowship Program
are in residence at APL, carrying out thesis research in
a variety of areas. Further, a number of APL staff mem-
bers participate in the teaching and research programs
of the Hopkins academic divisions. In the current aca-
demic year, at least 20 APL staff members are participat-
ing in graduate research, either through teaching or in

132

joint research with members of the academic depart-
ments; more than half are teaching.

These interdisciplinary research and development ac-
tivities have grown in recent years; although the num-
ber of students and staff members involved is not
extremely large relative to APL’s total population, those
who participate make important contributions to the aca-
demic departments while APL benefits through the
stimuli provided.
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